## Delta Kappa Gamma Society Alpha Sigma Chapter

The Alpha Sigma chapter of Delta Kappa Gamma met Thursday, November 16, 2017 at North Judson-San Pierre High School Library. There were 14 members in attendance responding to the question, "If you could sit on a bench with any historical figure, who would it be? Ruth Schwenk made a motion to approve the September 2017 minutes and Kathy Brown seconded.

Treasurer's Report - Kathy Ward reported that our balance is \$1,964.43. We made \$1,121.09 from the bake sale and yard sale. We will use the money raised to go towards awarding a \$1,000.00 Grant in Aid. Kylene Lambert is not renewing her membership.

## Committee Reports:

**Membership** - PGP paper are available upon request. We can discuss names for membership at any time.

Nominations - Nancy French was added to the nominations committee. Finance - None.

Educational Excellence - None.

International Projects - Nila Beauchamp reported that we are partnered with UNISEF for Schools for Africa.

Scholarship - Scholarship/Grant in Aid information needs to be given to Venita Cunningham. Students must apply when a senior in high school and the money is given during the sophomore year in college.

Communication - None.

Remembrances - Remembrances have been sent out to some members.

Rules - Sharon Henderson reported that our rules are up-to-date and there are over 100 amendments proposed to the international rules.

President's Report - Sharon Richie reminded us that there are grants available for teachers for professional growth and projects. The grants are due by January 3rd. The state convention is April 28th at Lafayette. Sharon will ask Lauren Akers to make a poster for our chapter. We need to personally encourage members to attend our meetings. Anyone interested in volunteering for Salvation Army Ringer

of Bell at Bailey's Discount Center should email Sharon.

The next meeting will be held on Saturday, February 17, at 9:00 at St. Peter Lutheran Hall in North Judson.

Nila Beauchamp made a motion to adjourn the meeting, Donna Rowe seconded. The meeting was adjourned at 5:25.

Carol Tripenfeldas, recording secretary

Sharon Richie, president

Our program was presented by Steve Lee. He discussed his travels to presidential libraries.